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All Souls Day  

Rest in Peace 

Pray for those who have died 

this past year  

November 2, 2008 
Parish Office Hours:  
Mon.-Fri.:9:00am-4:00pm 
 Evening and weekend 
appointments can be made 

with the Pastor by calling 
the Parish Office. 

MARY QUEEN OF HEAVEN  CHURCH  
426 N W EST AVE, ELMHURST  IL 60126-2128 

PHONE : 630-279-5700  FAX : 630-279-4667 

EMAIL : PARISHOFFICE@MARYQUEEN .ORG   WEBSITE: HTTP://WWW .MARYQUEEN .ORG 
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Note from the Pastor 
 

ALL SOULS DAY  

 
Dateline:  Littleton, Colorado.  22 October 2008. 
 

I write to you after having had a very moving 
experience today with two of my grandchildren, Lewis 
Anthony and Ange Gabrielle.  Earlier we made the 
mile hike to Lewisõ high school, the most famous 
(infamous) high school in the country, Columbine.  Lewis 
is a sophomore there and Gabe will be going there 
soon. 
 
The reason for our walk was to visit the newly erected 
permanent memorial dedicated to the 13 who 
perished at the hands of madness.  If there is any 
ready example of the mysterium iniquitatum (mystery 
of evil) this is it for the perpetrators of this horror were 
victims themselves.  None of this makes sense and 
never will.  And yet there is a real healing in 
remembering and mourning. 
 
Not unlike the Vietnam memorial, this one is very 
simple, elegant and dignified.  In a circle, carved in 
stone are brief life stories of the 12 students and one 
teacher who died that day.  As we stopped  at each 
station, the three of us all paused to read in silence.  
We went from one to the next and to the next until the 
circle was complete.  At the end there were moist eyes, 
a terrible sadness, and strangely, a sense of peace 
and hope. 
 
As you read the stories, there are two very profound 
experiences that come over you.  One is sadness and 
grief.  How could this happen in this middle class 
suburban community to these beautiful young people?  
Itõs not fair.  This should not have been.  Where was 
God in the midst of all of this?  The second experience 
you have is that God is in the midst of all of 
this...weeping with us, calling us to redemption.  Almost 
to the person, their personal stories were all about 
transcendence and their relationship to God.  What I 
found amazing was the religious depth in all of these 
so called secular suburban teens.  Most of them, even 
though they didnõt  know it, were ready to meet 
Eternity.  But none of that makes it any less tragic, just 
less fatal. 
 

At the end of the circuit, we were reduced to silence.  
We didnõt speak to each other for many minutes.  We 
carried the pain, the sadness, the senseless of it all.  
But we carried away something else as well.  There 
was an otherworldly sense of serenity, of cleansing, of 
peace and hope.  I was able to look more closely at 
violence in my own life, my outbursts of anger and 
judgment and blindness to the other.  I saw my own 
dark side quite clearly and was able to  own it.  And 
if I can see it, name it and accept that it is there, 
please God, I will never have to act on it.  I renewed 
my choice to be Godõs man of peace and 
reconciliation to all of humanity and all of creation.  I 
knew in my heart it doesnõt have to be this way.  There 
is another way to liveé  The way of Christõs love, 
forgiveness and reconciliation.  It can be done.  It must 
be done.  It is what Jesus did and all His Father is 
seeking are images of Jesus.  My prayer was and is, 
òLord, may I be one of those images.  Make me a 
channel of Your Peace.ó 
 
Today is All Souls Day.  It is a day when we remember 
all of òthose who have gone before us marked with 
the sign of faith.ó  Faith in what?  Faith in the promise 
of Jesus, the promise of Life now and Life Eternal.  
Today is a day of remembering and mourning and 
crying out loud.  It is also a day of forgiving and  
healing and letting go.  It is a day of remembrance 
and of hope.  It is a Holy Day.  May we do it fully; 
may we do it well. 
 
In Jesus our Pasch, 
 

Father Tony 
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Parish News 

PARISH CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
NOVEMBER 2 - NOVEMBER 9 

 
Sunday, November 2, 2008 - All Souls Day 

Daylight Savings Time Ends 
8:00 AM - 11:30 AM RCIA in Church/Social Hall/School 13, 4-5 
8:30 AM & 10:30 AM MQH Masses 
10:30 AM - 12:30 PM All Souls Day Mass /Reception in Barrett Hall 
2:00 PM - 3:00 PM  Baptisms in Church 

  
Monday, November 3, 2008 
9:00 AM - 7:00 PM  Eucharistic Adoration in Church 
9:30 AM - 11:00 AM Bible Study - Letters Prison in Conf Rm 
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  No Choir (Rehearsal has changed to  
     Thursdays) 

 
Tuesday, November 4, 2008 - Election Day 
NO PRESCHOOL 
9:30 AM - 11:00 AM Bible Study - Letters Prison in Conf Rm 
7:30 PM - 9:00 PM  Bible Study - Letters Prison in Conf Rm 

 
Wednesday, November 5, 2008 
3:15 PM - 8:15 PM  RE Classes in School 
     No Classes for Gr. 2 
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  RE Gr. 2 Student/Parent Mtg. in Church 
7:30 PM - 9:00 PM  Bible Study - Letters Prison in Conference Rm 

 
Thursday, November 6, 2008 
8:30 AM - 12:00 PM Preschool Childrenõs Pictures In School 
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  New Wine in School / Rooms 4-5, 13 
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  Choir Rehearsal in Church 
8:00 PM - 10:30 PM Menõs Group in Barrett Hall 

 
Friday, November 7, 2008 
8:30 AM - 12:00 PM  Preschool Childrenõs Pictures In School 

 
Saturday, November 8, 2008  
3:30 PM     Confessions 
4:30 PM    MQH Mass (Please note change in time) 

 
Sunday, November 9, 2008 
8:00 AM - 11:30 AM RCIA in Church/Social Hall/School 13, 4-5 
8:30 AM & 10:30 AM MQH Masses 
8:30 AM - 10:15 AM Destiny Meets in School 
6:00 PM - 8:00 PM  Wings to Heaven meets in Barrett H 

 

Choir Rehearsals 
 

Choir rehearsals have been changed to  
Thursday nights at 7:00 p.m.  
starting November 6, 2008.   

 
 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
ADORATION 

 
Hereõs part of a prayer you can pray 
the next time you are visiting a church, 
perhaps MQHõs next day of Eucharistic 
Adoration: òMy Lord Jesus Christ, who, 

for the love You bear towards all, You remain in this Sac-
rament night and day, filled with compassion and love, 
waiting, calling, and welcoming all who come to visit you: I 
believe that You are present in the Sacrament of the Altar; 
I adore you from the abyss of my nothingness, and I thank 
you for all the graces you have given meéó (St. Alphonsus 
deõLiguori) 

 
Spend one hour, or whatever time you have, with Jesus 
at our next day of Eucharistic Adoration, Monday, No-
vember 3, from 9 AM to 7 PM.  The day of adoration 
and prayer closes with Benediction at 7:00 PM.  All are 
invited to join us any time during the day as well as for 
Benediction. It is recommended that at least two people 
are present for each hour of the day. We are in particu-
lar need for someone to sign up on the list in the back 
of church for the 11 a.m. and the 2:00 p.m. hours.  If 
you are interested in becoming a permanent adorer for 
a given hour, you may contact:  

Kay Diggins at 630-530-7214, or  
Rose Wilkes at 630-833-7238. 
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 ST VINCENT DEPAUL  

THANKSGIVING 

FOOD COLLECTION  

 

Our annual Thanksgiving Food Collection will be held 
the weekend of November 15 and 16.  We invite all 
parishioners to participate in sharing their blessings 
with those who are in need.  This year as in the past 
we will be making up Thanksgiving Baskets for 25 
needy families in the parish and the surrounding 
area.  Because of the economic conditions, we have 
also received additional calls for help this year and 
have had to place them on a waiting list pending the 
amount of food donations we receive.  We are in 
need 25 each of all kinds of canned soups, vegeta-
bles, and fruits; cereal, processed meats and fish
(tuna, salmon), jello, pudding, potatoes packaged 
cake mixes, frosting,  peanut butter, jelly, spaghetti 
sauce, pasta, coffee, tea, juice, laundry and dish 
soap, hand soap, paper towels, toliet tissue, kleenex, 
and cleaning supplies.  Also, dressing mix, cranberry 
sauce, canned sweet potatoes and other items for 
Thanksgiving Dinner.  Should you wish to donate gift 
certificates for turkeys, please purchase the gift cer-
tificates, place them in envelopes marked òSt. Vincent 
DePaul Thanksgivingó and put them in the collection 
basket or drop them off at the Parish Office. As al-
ways, monetary donations are appreciated too!  
Thanks again for sharing your blessings with those who 
are less fortunate! 
 
òHELP WANTEDó! 
Do you have some spare time?  We could use your 
help with making up Thanksgiving Food Baskets on 
Wednesday evening, November 19 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Church.  Many hands are needed to help sort the 
food collected in our Thanksgiving Food Collection 
and to make up the baskets for the needy.  If you can 
give a couple hours, please call the Parish Office or 
Sheila Reiter (833-6657). 

Parish News 

ARE YOU ARTISTIC?   
CAN YOU HELP? 

 
We are in the need of someone to 
help redo the large bulletin board in 
the back of church. Ours looks soooo 

tacky!  If you have any idea of how to go about this 
task, please contact Mimi Wolak (630-941-3851)  

HELP!! 

RCIA UPDATE! 

 

On November 15 at the 4:30 p.m. Mass we will be 
having the Rite of Acceptance and Welcome. At this 
service the MQH faith family formally witnesses 7 
individuals taking the initial step towards initiation in 
the Catholic faith. Ahead of them will be months of 
preparation as they continue to discern their desire to 
embrace the sacramental life of the Church. Please 
pray for them and for the RCIA team members. 

  
A Vocation View 

 
Be at peace, following Christ leads the soul into 
the hands of Christ.  The faithful shall abide with 
Him in love.   

 
(Wisdom 3:1-9) 

WOMEN IN THE CHURCH/BIBLE ON 
NOVEMBER 4, 2008 IS CANCELLED 

 
The scheduled presentation by Dr. Mary Foley on the 
evening of Tuesday, November 4, has been cancelled 
due to unforeseen circumstances. 
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Please consider this option when choosing how to best 
support our Parish Family at Mary Queen of Heaven. 

Contact  www.parishpay.com, or  
call 866-PARISH-1 for further information. 

 òGod loves a cheerful giveró 

Christian Education News 

MARKET DAY  
 

Orders for April are due Monday, 
November 10, at noon.  Turn in your 

order form in the box in the back of church or at the 
rectory.  Pickup on Saturday, November 15, from 
9:30 ð 10:30 a.m. in the Social Hall.  If you have 
questions or would like to place an order, please call 
Karen at 279-4108 or Beth at 833-5469 or email her 
at ekujawa121@sbcglobal.net . 

CCW CRAFT NIGHT 

 

The CCW is hosting a craft night 
at òPik a Pot n Paintó on Tuesday, 
November 18 at 7:00 p.m. Res-
ervations will be taken the week-
ends of Nov. 1/2 and Nov. 8/9 
in the back of church. There are a 

variety of items to choose from to paint. Space is lim-
ited, so sign up soon! This event is for adults only.  For 
further information, call Karen Vicary (279-4108). 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY  
TRAINING 

Mark your Calendar! 
Tuesday December 2, 2008 

7:00 P.M. - 8:00 P.M. 
 

Mary Queen of Heaven will be conducting a training 
session for current and new Eucharistic Ministers.  The 
theological foundation and òhow-toõsó will be ex-
plained.  Teenagers 16 and older as well as grand-
parents are welcome! 

Parish News 

To pray for our sick is an 
important privilege of our parish 
family.  Please call 630-279-
5700 to have a name added to 
our list.  A new listing will 
appear in bold face.   
 

When calling the parish office, please leave contact 
information and your relationship to the person.  Names 
will remain on the prayer list for four weeks.  Contact 
the parish office to renew the individualõs name on our 
prayer list. We hope that you will pray for these 
persons every day. 

 

Rose Caffarelli 
 

Christian Worship Commission 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
 

Please mark your calendars for the 
following mandatory Sacramental 
parent meetings: 
 
Wednesday, November 5 ð Reconciliation Meeting with 
Fr. Tony at 7:00PM in church for all parents and Grade 2 
children who will be celebrating the sacrament for the first 
time this coming December. Please take note that there is 
no regular Grade 2 class session in the afternoon. 
 
Wednesday, November 12 ð Confirmation Meeting with 
Fr. Tony at 7:00PM in church for parents only of Grade 8 
students who will be celebrating the sacrament in the 
spring. Eighth grade RE classes will meet as normal on that 
day. 

 
For more information on any of the above, please call 

Mary Ann Woods at the REO, 832-8962 

 

With the time change this weekend, the days 
are even shorter.  So we ask that everyone be 
very cautious when driving on the parish 
grounds on Wednesday afternoons and eve-
nings. 
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THE CHALLENGE OF FORMING  
CONSCIENCES FOR FAITHFUL  

CITIZENSHIP  
(PART 6 OF 6) 

 
For the past five weeks, the Peace and Justice Committee 
has presented the statement of the United States Council of 
Catholic Bishops: òThe Challenge of forming Consciences for 
Faithful Citizenshipó in serial form to facilitate reading by 
the faithful. We hope that this has been helpful and that 
you have taken the time to study this important source of 
Catholic Social Teaching. Additionally, we would like to 
share with you the recent statement of our own Catholic 
Bishops of Illinois on the issue of voting and conscience. To 
read the entire statement, please follow the link at the end 
of this press release. 
 

òOur Conscience and Our Voteó  

Message from the Catholic Bishops of Illinois 

CHICAGO , IL (September 22, 2008) - Today, the Catholic 
Bishops of Illinois released the statement Our Conscience 
and Our Vote, to help prepare Catholics for the upcoming 
election and further participation in the political process. 
The statement is signed by all the Bishops in the Province of 
Illinois including Francis Cardinal George, O.M.I., as well as 
Bishops from the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy and the Syro-
Malabar Diocese of Chicago. 
 
The statement is consistent with the themes embodied in 
Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship, a document 
published by the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops. However, òthe bishops in Illinois wanted to issue a 
unique statement referencing some challenges specific to 
Illinois,ó said Catholic Conference Director, Robert Gilligan. 
read the statement: 
  

 http://www.paxjoliet.org/documents/CCIVote.pdf 
Thank you for your consideration, 

MQH Peace and Justice Committee 
November 1, 2008 

REPORTING SEXUAL ABUSE  
 

Anyone who has reasonable cause to suspect the 
sexual abuse of a minor by a member of the clergy 
or other Church personnel is urged to report the 
matter immediately.  To inform the Diocese of Joliet, 
call Sr. Mary Frances Seeley, OSF (Victim Assistance 
Coordinator) at 1-815-263-6467 or write the 
Diocese of Joliet, 524 Summit Street, Joliet 60435.   
 
Contact DCFS at 1-800-252-2873 or call the office 
of the local County States Attorney. 

Christian Education News Peace and Justice Committee 

 

  

 
 
 

MQH PRESCHOOL   

 

This past week our preschoolers participated in 
various Halloween activities.  All MQH 
Preschool students were invited to attend class 
on Friday and partake in our festivities.  Our 
parents decorated the rooms and planned 
projects and games for the children.  There was 
pumpkin carving, pumpkin toss, arts and crafts, 
etc., followed by a parade and Trick-or-
Treating.  We are grateful for the gifted and 
generous families who created a memorable 
experience.  A wonderful time was had by all.   
 
In preparing for All Saints Day our children 
gathered together and prayed a Litany of the 
Saints.  A Litany is a well known and 
appreciated form of responsive petition.   
Preschoolers enjoy repetitive verse.  What a 
wonderful way to encourage prayer at home 
by using a form our children can join in on.  We 
pray that our families will be able to continue 
this form of prayer at home. 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE  
Contact Mrs. Liz Lowrey for more information and 

registration at: (630) 833-9500 
Please see our website at 

www.maryqueenpreschool.org 

http://www.paxjoliet.org/documents/CCIVote.pdf
http://www.paxjoliet.org/documents/CCIVote.pdf
http://www.paxjoliet.org/documents/CCIVote.pdf

